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Dates for your diary 

• CHILDREN’S 
MENTAL HEALTH 
WEEK: 5th to 9th 
February 2024 

• HALF TERM: 12th-
16th Feb 2024 

• INSET DAY: Friday 
15th March 2024 

 

Christian Values 

We have had another two super weeks in school.  In Collective Worship, we have 
been continuing our focus on the value of Courage.  On Monday we shared the 
Selfish Crocodile story and explored how each character showed courage in their 
actions and behaviours. The children were able to share situations where they had 
shown courage in school, be it in their learning or in their friendships. 

 

School Council 

Miss Allen and the School Council met with Amber Tichener on Monday as part of 
their project to look at sustainability and how we can make improvements in our 
school environment and in the local community. They were analysing results of    
surveys that have been completed in the local area. 

 

Baby News!  I am delighted to share the wonderful news and send our                   
congratulations to Mrs Bennett and her husband who have welcomed their baby girl 
into the world.  Many congratulations also go to Mrs Sullivan and her husband on the 
birth of their baby boy! Both mums and babies are home safe and sound. We wish 
them all well. 

 

Bitterne Bonanza 

We are looking forward to our half termly Bitterne Bonanza next week to celebrate 
the super behaviour and attitudes from the children in school.  Look out for a letter 
coming home sharing the activities planned for the children early next week. 

 

SIAMS Inspection 

We look forward to welcoming our SIAMS inspector, Amanda Brockway into school 
on Tuesday.  SIAMS stands for Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist 
Schools. The inspector will undertake a number of activities throughout the day to 
explore how we live our school vision and values.  

 

Happy Half Term 

With one more week to go in school before the half term break, I would like to thank 
you for your support this half term and wish you a happy half term when we get 
there! 

Collective Worship 

This half term’s theme: 

Courage 

   LOVE                                   TRUST                        FORGIVENESS 
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The children have been focused in their new learning throughout the spring term and 
are producing work of a high standard. 

This week we are sharing examples of art work that has been completed this term. 
There has been blocking printing, collage, pattern, complementary and contrasting    
colours, calligraphy and pop art to name but a few.  I am sure you will be able to spot 

the beautiful work inspired by Van Gogh!  

 

 

Focus on: Learning Across the Curriculum 



 

 

This Newsletter's focus is on What Parent’s need to know about Group chats? Please 
see our information leaflet attached which provides lots of useful guidance and tips. 

 

Parents must be vigilant about their 
children’s group chat use, regardless of age or 
internet safety knowledge. One great way to 
give children a safe way to communicate is by 
using age-appropriate applications created 
with family communication in mind. These 
family-friendly apps provide an excellent 
opportunity for parents to teach their 
children internet safety in a more controlled learning environment.  

 

 

 

Children’s Mental Health week was established by Place2Be and shines a spotlight on 
the importance of children and young people's mental health.   This year’s theme, My 
Voice Matters is about empowering children and young people by providing them 
with the tools they need to express themselves. 

When we feel empowered, this can have a positive impact on our wellbeing. Children 
and young people who feel that their voices are heard and 
can make a difference have a greater sense of community 
and self-esteem.  We want children of all ages, 
backgrounds and abilities to be empowered to work 
together to create a positive change for their mental 
health and wellbeing. 

During Children’s Mental Health Week we want all 
children and young people, whoever they are, and wherever they are in the world, 
to be able to say – and believe - “My Voice Matters”. 

Spotlight on Safeguarding: Group Chats  

Mental Health Week: 5th February to 9th February 2024 

 

 

If you are in receipt of one of the following you could be entitled to Free School 
Meals: Universal Credit, Asylum Support, Pension Credit, Child Tax Credit and Work-
ing Tax Credit run-on.  If you think this may apply to you please contact us at 
office@bitterneceprimary.net for further advice. 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS  



 

 

Our overall attendance to date:  95.02% 

We can continue to improve our attendance if we work together to ensure the 
children are in school everyday and not missing out on learning.  Our school target 
attendance is 96% so we’re doing well. 

 

Top tips for improving your child’s attendance: 

1. Send them in everyday—unless they have sickness and diarrhoea or a high 
temperature.   

2. Please don’t book holidays during term time.  The children will miss important 
elements of learning. 

3. Speak to us if you are having difficulties. 

 

Please remember to report all absences into school by 9.00am  

Attendance 

Well done to all of the 
children in  Emerald 

Class for 98.6% 
attendance —we are 
so proud of every one 

of you. 

Attendance 

CLASS % 

Emerald 98.60% 

Tahiti 98.30% 

Bronze 97.90% 

Indigo 97.70% 

Eden 97.60% 

Navy 97.30% 

Olden 96.70% 

Carmine 95.30% 

Talisman 95% 

Ruby 95.00% 

Sapphire 94% 

Harlequin 94.30% 

Laurel 93.70% 

Orient 87.40% 



 

 

Thank you for all your support and your donations to our 
school food bank,  your generosity really does make a 
difference.  We will continue welcoming your donations, as 
we always need to replenish and restock.  We not only 
welcome long-life ambient foods such as cereals, long-life 
milk, pasta, rice, tinned vegetable and pulses, we are always 
grateful to receive toiletries and sanitary products.  Thank 
you in anticipation of all your help! 

 
 
 
 Just a reminder PE days for year groups are: 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Children should wear their PE kits to school on the day that they have PE. 

Please remember to update your contact details, we require at  least 4 contacts (where 
possible) on file.  You can update us  using this google form: by Wednesday 31st 
January:  

 

https://forms.gle/3cuqbjSzKJHW3cmdA 

PE Reminders 

Bitterne CofE Food Bank 

Please remember to update your contacts! 

MONDAY Years R, 3 and 4 

TUESDAY Years 1 and 5 

WEDNESDAY Years 2, 3 and 6 

THURSDAY Years 2, 4, and 6 

FRIDAY Years 1 and 5 



 

 

 

Coffee Morning at Holy Saviour Church 

Holy Saviour Church holds a coffee morning the 
first Friday of every month right after morning 
drop off 8.45am/9am where parents and carers 
are welcome to come and pray for the school over 
a cup of coffee and then have a catch up.  Please 
feel free to go along, as everyone is welcome! 

 

 

 

 

The Bitterne Litter Team will be holding their monthly 
litter pick on Sunday 4th February.  Everyone is 
welcome to attend.  The team meet in Bitterne 
precinct at 10am 
on the first Sunday 
of every month.  
All equipment will 
be provided but 
please bring your 
own gloves.   

Bitterne Litter Pick 
Sunday 4th February 

House Cup Winners 

Congratulations to 
Brownlow for w/e 
26th January and  

to  Maytree for w/e 
2nd February 

 

 

A colourful celebration will take over the streets of 
Southampton  as hundreds herald the dawn of the 
Chinese New Year this February.  The main event will 
take place on Saturday February 10, the first day of the 
Year of the Wood Dragon, the fifth animal in the Chinese 
zodiac cycle. There will be five dragons in place in 
Guildhall Square from 10.30am where families can enjoy dragon and lion dances at the 
24th annual celebration.  A parade will make its way down to Westquay at midday 
where shoppers can enjoy free live performances, including Chinese drumming and 
dance, martial arts and tai chi displays and a Chinese costume show, as well as lantern 
making and calligraphy workshops. 

Chinese New Year 2024 




